
Outcome: Improved Health and wellbeing 

ACTIONS/OUTPUTS  MILESTONES PROGRESS REPORT 

Re-instate Besses Health 

Group to work together to 

close gaps in health 

inequalities and create plan to 

include health awareness 

days, exercise and smoking 

cessation 

Explore possibility for 

additional pharmacy facility in 

Besses Ward 

Set up meetings and 

identify all key partners 

 

Create plan of action 

relating directly to 

inequalities in Besses 

ward 

 

 

 

Meeting held in November. Changes to Welfare benefits 

highlighted as a key area.  

Updates and information will be requested for future 

Township Forum meeting, and awareness drop in 

session  to be arranged locally  

 

 

Application for Pharmacy turned down, and appeal in 

October also failed. Mr Devlin, the applicant will re-

apply in New Year 

Work with First Bus to explore 

opportunities to improve bus 

services to Blackford House 

Health Centre 

First Bus and Transport 

for Greater Manchester 

at Township Forum 

meeting 

Meeting held with First Bus and TfGM 1st August 2012 

• TfGM undertook to look at situation re transport 
to Pilsworth 

• Firstbus said they will continue to monitor and 
feed back to group 

Further issues brought to Township Forum in 

September. Petition presented with over 1000 

signatures. 

Councillor Grimshaw and a group of residents attended 

Greater Manchester bus sub group meeting at 

Manchester Town Hall. First Bus agreed that they would 

look into the matters raised and come back to present 

to a separate meeting on November 2nd at the Elms. 



TfGM running Local link service for connectivity to 

Pilsworth, health centre and Whitefield centre 

At Township forum 20th Nov 2012 Paul Turner, director 

of first bus announced 

The diversion of service 93 via Morrisons and Whitefield 

Metrolink to be reinstated. This diversion to apply Monday to 

Saturday daytime i.e the same times as the diversion 

previously operated on a 30 minute frequency. 
All journeys on service 94 will become service 92 and be 

diverted via Pilsworth on a trial basis for 6 months. Pilsworth 

will be served every 30 minutes Monday to Saturday daytime 

and hourly evenings and Sundays, We will report on progress 

against targets between January and July with a view to 

making this permanent. 
Service 94 will also operate via Manchester Road rather than 

Market Street which will continue to be served by the 93. We 

will continue to review this following requests for both 

services to use Manchester Road. 
Additional running time has been added to improve reliability 

- this will remain under continuous review. 
We have discussed siting of bus stops at Besses with TfGM to 

improve interchange with service 135. 
We are producing posters and flyers promoting the changes 

and welcome the offers form Township forum members to 

help distribute these locally. 
 
First will be represented at future Township Forum meetings 

on 8 January and 12 March and future dates to be 

confirmed- to present publicity and obtain feedback. 

Development of allotment 

sites at Boz park 

Investigate potential for 

funding and type of 

allotment site 

Friends of Boz Park group will be looking into possible 

management options and ways to deliver allotment 

facilities. Meeting with council officers, and visits to 

sites and with funding officer in new year 



Outcome: Improved Employment Opportunities   

 

ACTIONS/OUTPUTS – 
How can we work 

towards addressing this 
issue? 

MILESTONES 

 

Sustainable travel plans and 

regular and reliable bus 

service to Pilsworth 

Encourage new businesses 

to Pilsworth site with a view 

to employment 

opportunities for local 

people  

First Bus and Transport 

for Greater Manchester 

reps at township Forum 

meeting 

See notes above. 

 

 

Some interest has been shown but site designated 

employment land and council promoting this area for 

office or other use, not retail. 

Engage with local 

businesses to sponsor and 

support employment 

programmes such as 

“Backing Young Bury” 

Explore possibilities for Job 

fairs/ job clubs and ways to 

raise awareness re 

opportunities 

Meet with Job centre plus 

and Besses Health and 

Inequalities group to 

investigate venue for a 

job club in the area 

Besses Childrens centre have job club set up on site. 

Member of staff trained to deliver the job club, help 

people write CVs etc. 

Volunteer working also from Childrens centre 

 



 

Outcome: Educational Attainment/learning 

 

 

 

 

ACTIONS/OUTPUTS  MILESTONES  

Re-instate Besses Health 

Group to work together to 

close gaps in health 

inequalities and improve 

communication between 

partner agencies 

Set up meetings and 

identify all key partners 

 

Create plan of action 

relating directly to 

inequalities in Besses 

ward 

 

 

See above re Whitefield health and Inequalities group 

Support for parents in most 

need 

Encourage reading from 

early age 

Book start initiative 

 

Initiative being delivered from Besses Childrens Centre 



Outcome: Community Safety 

ACTIONS/OUTPUTS  MILESTONES 
 

Regular partnership 

meetings to identify and 

quickly deal with 

emerging issues.  

Regular reports to 

Township forums re 

actions and successes 

with partner work. 

 

Regular monthly meetings 

being held with range of key 

partners, housing providers, 

youth services, police, 

environmental health, rangers. 

 

 

Regular monthly meetings held. Success include: 

• Identification of possible deer stalking in 
parklands 

• PACT meeting and Youth PACT 

• Joint messages re insecurities/ property and 
personal safety and reassurance messages 

• Joint work between police and Six Town Housing 
on Victoria Estate- see below 

 

Work with volunteers to 

provide youth facilities 

and activities 

 

 

 

 

Introduce Youth PACT 

meetings 

Introduce youth facilities for 

Victoria Estate 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Youth PACT meetings 

introduced.  

 

Six Town housing/ police partnership successful in 

setting up community facility and youth club at the 

New Jerusalem Church Building on Victoria Estate. 

Volunteers from the estate  trained in youth work, first 

aid and basic food hygiene 

 70 young people attending youth club as well as 

Zumba classes community meetings and worship 

 

Youth PACTS piloted in Whitefield as result of 

discussions at partner meeting. A group of young men 

that came wanted skateboard facilities.  



Outcome: Community pride and belonging 

ACTIONS/OUTPUTS – 

How can we work 
towards addressing this 

issue? 

MILESTONES 

PROGRESS REPORT 

Positive promotion of 

Whitefield as a nice place to 

live 

Identification and reporting 

of litter and grot spots 

Work with payback team 

Positive promotion via 

events, publicity 

Positive promotion at Torch relay, Halloween festival  

 

 

Increase membership of 

parks forums- encourage 

young people’s involvement 

Meet with young people 

and encourage them to 

join Friends of Whitefield 

parks 

Attempted to get skateboard group to join Friennds of 

parks but no rep has yet come forward. 

Boz park fun day 

Halloween Fest 

 

 

 

Holiday activities for young 

people 

Successful delivery of 

event 

Successful delivery of 

festival over 2 week 

period 

 

Source funding for 

summers hol activities  

 

Cancellation in 2012 due to adverse weather conditions 

Halloween festival completed- Activities during the whole 

of half term week up to Halloween. Main event Halloween 

fest on 28th October in Hamilton Road and Victoria Park, 

followed by a lantern walk in the evening 

 

Mini Olympics Victoria Park Whitefield Sunday 29th July- 

groundwork and Council Sports and Physical Activity 

Service (SAPAS) 

Multi Sport activities 1st, 8th, 15th and 21st August at Boz 

park- provided by SAPAS, funded by Friends of Boz Park 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

attracted up to 15 young people per session 

Multi sport activities in Whitefield Park- 27th July and 3rd, 

10th, 17th, 23rd and 31st August- provided and funded by 

SAPAS and Ranger service Attracted approx 40 young 

people to each of the activities 

 

Fire service cage soccer at Morrisons Car park, Hamilton 

Road, Victoria Park during holidays and at evenings and 

weekends at various times. 


